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Dear Pine Valley Baptist Church,  

October - November 2024 

Prayer Requests: 
• Titus, Savannah, and Timothy’s Salvation 
• Five new churches to join us as monthly financial partners  
• Prompt and Fair Resolution of Insurance Claims (Medical & 

Accident) 
• New volunteers to join our team 
• Fresh Opportunities to Expand Our Reach 

 
 

“Casting down imaginations, and every high thing that exalteth itself against the knowledge of 
God, and bringing into captivity every thought to the obedience of Christ;” This verse has echoed 
in my mind for the past few weeks, reminding me that even amidst the busyness and pressures of 
life, God remains in control and has empowered me to manage my thoughts. Recently, during a 
prison revival, I heard a powerful statement: “God doesn’t make junk!” This truly struck a chord 
with me. In times when life feels overwhelming, it's easy to question our worth, to feel like we are 
less than valuable. However, we must remember that we have the strength to reign in those thoughts 
because we are made in His image. As the holiday season draws near, I encourage you to embrace 
this control and depend completely on Him! 
Family: The kids had a great time over the past two months as we traveled together to several nearby 
meetings. We attended a missions conference just outside New York City, where the pastor and his 
family were incredibly gracious. They took us into the city on the Tuesday of the meeting. Titus 
had been eager to visit the LEGO store ever since we spotted it during our trip to New York City a 
couple of years back. The kids were captivated by the LEGO creations, including a life-size taxicab, 
the Statue of Liberty, the Empire State Building, and several superheroes. They have a piano recital 
scheduled for December 9, and they are steadily improving as they practice. We needed to return to 
Georgia for some meetings in November, which allowed us to celebrate Thanksgiving with both of 
our families while in the area. I’m thrilled to announce that Matthew Jr. will arrive on or around 
March 15, 2025. We appreciate your prayers for a safe and healthy pregnancy. Several have inquired about ways to celebrate our 
new baby. To simplify things, we've included a QR code on the back of this letter for you to scan with your phone or enter the 
link directly. There's no obligation to participate; we're sharing this information only because of those requests. We are truly 
grateful for the generosity we’ve experienced from God's people. 
Ministry: October proved to be a remarkable opportunity, as I had the honor of participating in several missions conferences and 
missions emphasis days throughout the month. We engaged in ministry across the states of Maine, New York, North Carolina, 
Massachusetts, Rhode Island, and our home state of New Hampshire, actively fulfilling the responsibilities that God has entrusted 
to us on a daily basis. Our school schedule is in whole progress, alongside our prison schedule. At present, I am privileged to 
serve at three educational institutions and six correctional facilities on a regular basis. November was filled to the brim as we 
packed in as much as possible into this shorter month. I began by participating in an ordination council for someone at a new 
supporting church, and later that night, I preached to 54 inmates in prison! After searching for a new rental place and casting my 
vote in the 2024 presidential election, we boarded a flight to Georgia for several meetings. Our family generously lent us a vehicle 
while we were there, allowing us to fly instead of drive. While in town, we received the exciting news that we had secured the 
new place, located just four minutes from my office. After living in Manchester, NH for the past year and a half, where we endured 
a 25-30 minute commute to work, this was such a blessing. Now, the only task left is to move… After returning from Georgia 
and participating in several events at our home church – including an anniversary revival meeting, a Christmas parade, and the 
Christmas tree lighting – we finally made the move! We settled into our new home on November 30, 2024! Although we haven’t 
unpacked everything, all our belongings are there. ☺ It was an incredibly busy month as we kept to our usual prison and school 
schedule, even adding a new federal facility into the mix, but it’s all completed now! Over ten people from our home church came 
to help with loading and unloading the truck, and we are truly grateful for their assistance. I am beginning to schedule meetings 
for 2025 if you'd like to schedule an in-person update. Please contact me via email or text. If a video update is more convenient, 
let me know. Your prayers and financial support are vital to our ministry's success. We appreciate your generosity and look 
forward to staying connected as we serve the Lord in New England. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Frank Family 
Matthew – Hannah – Titus – Savannah – Timothy 

Bringing the Message of Hope to Those Incarcerated in New England 

Sending Church: 
Granite State Baptist Church 
Pastor Dr. Peter Chamberland  
236 Sheep Davis RD 
Concord NH 03301 
 
Contact Information: 
Bro. Matthew Frank  
PO BOX 1751  
Concord NH 03302 
(603) 630-9695 
newengland4Christ.com 
mfrank@roapm.net 
 
Support Address 
Rock of Ages Ministries 
Support Account #228 
PO BOX 2308 
Cleveland TN 35320 
(423) 479-3243 

 
 

 
 

Serving Faithfully until He comes, 
Matthew, Hannah, Titus, Savannah, & Timothy 

We are grateful for the generous financial support we received: 
October 2024:   $100.00  
November 2024:   $100.00  

 

Check us out  
on Facebook! 



2 Cm,�,f.-!f For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake. 

Dr. Terry R .  Ellis, President 
Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Exec. Vice-President �ROCltAGES 

VIM I N Is TR I Es 
PO Box 2308, Cleveland, TN 37320 

(423) 479-3243 www.roapm.org

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

flowcode.com/p/wYSJwymT2?fc=0 


